
 

 

 

OBJECTIVES  
 

 

  
 

 
 
 

WHAT WE FOUND 

On May 19, 2016, the City’s Flood Mitigation Task Force presented its final report 
to the City Council.  The report included recommendations that addressed nearly 
all of the risks identified in this audit, as shown in the table below.  The report 
also included an evaluation of stormwater infrastructure practices in peer cities.  
After reviewing the Watershed Protection Department’s response to the 
recommendations, it appears that the Department is aware of the risks related to 
stormwater infrastructure management and has plans to address them.  As a 
result, we concluded our audit without conducting substantive testing and did 
not issue additional recommendations.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MANAGEMENT RESPONSE 
 
 

Watershed Protection management reviewed the audit report, did not have 
comments or concerns regarding the report, and elected not to provide a 
written response. 
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The objectives of this audit were to: 
 determine if the City’s stormwater infrastructure is sufficient to manage 

expected flows and is maintained according to an established schedule, and 
 determine how the City’s infrastructure management practices compared to 

similar entities. 
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BACKGROUND 

In June 2015, City Council passed a resolution to create a Flood Mitigation Task Force made up of 
members with experience in stormwater management, engineering, emergency services, and/or 
flood impacts.  Council directed the task force to gather information and develop recommendations 
to mitigate flooding in the City and surrounding areas.  The included an evaluation of best practices 
in cities with similar flood issues.  
 

SCOPE AND METHODOLOGY  

This audit was conducted as part of the Office of the City Auditor’s Fiscal Year 2016 Strategic Audit 
Plan, as presented to the City Council Audit and Finance Committee.  

Scope 

The audit scope included actions and activities related to stormwater management between 
October 1, 2013 and December 31, 2015.  
 
Methodology 

To accomplish our audit objectives, we performed the following steps: 

 interviewed Watershed Protection Department personnel; 
 reviewed proposed revisions to City Code; 
 reviewed recommendations from the Green Infrastructure Working Group; 
 reviewed the Flood Mitigation Task Force final report; and 
 reviewed the Watershed Protection Department’s responses to certain recommendations made 

by the Flood Mitigation Task Force 

 

GOVERNMENT AUDITING STANDARDS COMPLIANCE  

We conducted this performance audit in accordance with Generally Accepted Government Auditing 
Standards.  Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain sufficient, 
appropriate evidence to provide a reasonable basis for our findings and conclusions based on our 
audit objectives.  We believe that the evidence obtained provides a reasonable basis for our findings 
and conclusions based on our audit objectives. 

 

AUDIT TEAM 

Walton Persons, CPA, CICA, Assistant City Auditor 
Andrew Keegan, CIA, CGAP, Auditor-in-Charge 
Caroline Kirschner 

Office of the City Auditor 
phone: (512) 974-2805 

email: oca_auditor@austintexas.gov 
website: http://www.austintexas.gov/auditor 

 

Copies of our audit reports are available at http://www.austintexas.gov/page/archive-auditor-reports  
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